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Mariela Rodriguez

Comment:

Recently I have learned that this district is releasing 2 Instructional Assistant
Superintendents who are women of color, hold doctorates and are more experienced than
the CAO, Christine Baeta and Jorge Aguilar combined. I had hoped that this district was
serious about its commitment to equity and antiracism but instead the CAO is allowed to
execute her white rage and insecurities against 2 highly qualified women of color who
truly represent our community. Dr. Simms has been an advocate in our community for
over 20 years. Dr. Mackey embraced our schools, parents and teachers since Day 1. She
stepped in when our Principal was sick and helped our teachers and parents during this
tough time of distance learning. She was a breath of fresh air and genuine a stark contrast
from the CAO and Superintendent. Both women speak out against the racist practices
happening in our district and are the only Assistant Superintendents who look like us and
are for us. This board needs to recall their vote and give their jobs back. Superintendent
Aguilar has gotten fat on the backs of our kids while vital programs are cut. He could
give back a portion of his salary to save resources and still make a quarter million. But he
won't. Now he wants to eliminate the 2 women who really care about our kids? I say no!
Please school board reinstate these 2 women and fire the carpet bagger, Aguilar!
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Comment:

Good Evening SCUSD Board Members. Did you know that Superintendent Aguilar
serves at the pleassure of the board and not the other way around? Did you know that this
is his first superintendency and it shows? Did you know that he never steps foot in any of
our schools unless he wants to show off to board members or for media purposes? Did
you know that in his 4th year as superintendent in this district, he has NOT improved
outcomes for our children and has his knee on the necks of our kids as he collects a
salary 3x higher than any superintendent of a district of this size? His greed and
disregard for our children is blatant and yet you shield him. Yet, the only 2 Assistant
Superintendent women who are Latina and Afro-Latina, that are really supporting our
kids, the 2 that call out racist and bias practices of this district, the 2 that advocate for our
BIPOC leaders, the 2 that are the MOST qualified with more experience and education
than Jorge Aguilar and his CAO, the 2 that support our teachers the most, the 2 that
speak out against the microagressions and explicit biases done against them and others,
are the ones that Aguilar and Baeta conspire to get rid of!!?? We in Oak Park SEE how
our board member is treated in public. This all has to end now! Aguilar has sold his soul
for $340000+ on the backs of our kids! How much are you selling yours for Board
Memmbers? Reinstate these 2 women as Assistant Superintendents for the 2021-22SY,
get rid of Aguilar and Baeta and hire a Superintendent who isnt politicking for more
money harder than he is politicking for our children and families. Yo puedo, lo hare!
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